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SBA 504 Program  

504 Authorization Cap  

The U.S. Small Business Administration (SBA) has announced that the regular 504 Loan Program,  
including 504 Debt Refi WITH Expansion, has reached its congressionally authorized approval cap of $7.5  
billion for the fiscal year (through September 30, 2021). Which means that the program has exhausted all 
funds for projects involving: 

 New acquisition of real estate and/or equipment; 

 Debt refinance with expansion. 

 

However, there are still PLENTY of funds available for projects involving the Debt Refinance WITHOUT 
Expansion program since it operates with a separate $7.5 billion authorization cap. SBA will continue  
processing and approving 504 Debt Refinance Without Expansion applications without interruption.  

 

But don’t despair!  

The NWBDA team is still working on projects in process, and more are coming in the door. We will still get 
your loan reviewed internally and sent to SBA as soon as possible. So don’t stop sending them or exploring 
this program as an excellent opportunity for small business borrowers. 

 

What does this mean for you?   

If you have a loan that is currently at SBA, it will STILL be reviewed by the SBA staff.  Yes, they are still 
working! As SBA makes decisions on loans, the loan will go into a queue as “approved pending  
funding”. That means SBA cannot issue Authorizations until funds become available, but on 10/1/2021, the 
bucket of money will replenish to $7.5 billion, and those loans in the queue will be approved.  

 

So, why is the glass half full? 

So…while the program has officially depleted the authorized funds for fiscal year 2021 (the bad news), the 
good news is that program fees for fiscal year 2022 are going down.   

Continued on page 2... 



 

info@nwbusiness.org 
www.nwbusiness.org 

(509) 458-8555 
(800) 540-1748 (Toll Free) 

 

Achieving BIG Dreams for SMALL Businesses 

August’s Loan Approvals 

NWBDA approved 11 new  

projects for the total 

amount of $30,361,658.00   

August’s Loan Fundings 

NWBDA funded 4 new  

projects for the total 

amount of $3,645,500.00 

In the month of August, NWBDA helped  

create 10 new jobs in the local communities 

Follow Us on Twitter  
and LinkedIn! 

Business Development  

Officers 

 

Eastern WA/North ID 

Eric Sartell 

esartell@nwbusiness.org 

(509) 904-5169 

 

Central Washington 

Lisa Vincent 

lvincent@nwbusiness.org 

(509) 469-5040 

 

Western Washington 

Elizabeth Rusnak 

erusnak@nwbusiness.org 

(425) 286-6673 

 

Mark Beppler 

mbeppler@nwbusiness.org 

(425) 505-3263 

 

Southwestern Washington 

Jim Bright 

jbright@nwbusiness.org 

(360) 521-5704 

 

Greater Portland Metro Area/ 

North Oregon Coast 

Mike Miller 

mmiller@nwbusiness.org 

(503) 746-1805 

 

Willamette Valley, Central, 

Eastern & Southern Oregon 

Evan Heriot 

eheriot@nwbusiness.org 

(541) 228-5015 
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FY2022 SBA Fees 

 The annual service fee (which is part of the effective rate) will be 
0.2475% (down from the current rate of 0.4517%). 

 The addition to the annual service fee for debt refi without  
expansion will be 0.0115% (down from the current rate of 
0.0348%). This is added to the above annual service to reflect a total 
annual service fee for debt refi w/o expansion of 0.259%. 

 

This is actually good news for small business owners because it means 
that the program will actually cost LESS for borrowers who get their 
loan approved on or after October 1, 2021. 

We are also working with our congressional representatives and  
senators to increase the authorization cap moving forward so that this 
doesn’t happen again.  

That being said, this has been a record-setting year for the SBA 504 
Loan Program and for NWBDA. As your CDC partner, NWBDA is 
tirelessly working to support economic recovery in local communities 
across Washington, Oregon and Idaho, by providing small businesses 
and entrepreneurs with long term, fixed rate capital to rebuild and 
grow.  Our work continues and we’re not slowing down! 

Thank you to all of our lending partners who have partnered with us and 
helped our local small business owners and businesses.  

We couldn’t do it without you! 

 
 

Please reach out to your Business Loan Officer with any questions. 


